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[YOUR SCHOOL’S] Student Government Rejects Financial Aid Drug Law

[YOUR TOWN, STATE] – The [YOUR SCHOOL] Student Government Association voted nearly unanimously to pass a resolution calling on Congress to overturn the new “drug free student aid” law, which cut federal financial aid to over 128,000 students since its enactment who reported drug convictions on their application forms.  The resolution, backed by overwhelming student body support, passed by a [VOTE TALLY] margin.

The controversial law, which denies federal scholarships and loans to individuals reporting drug convictions on their student aid forms, was attached to the Higher Education Act (HEA) in 1998.  [YOUR SCHOOL] adds its voice to over 100 student governments who have adopted a resolution calling for the law’s repeal.

The national campaign to repeal the law has taken on a new urgency in light of the dramatic increase in the number of applicants denied aid last year, which is the result of tighter federal enforcement of the existing law. During 2000-2001, the 279,044 applicants refusing to answer the drug question had their application processed, and 9,114 had their aid cut after revealing a drug conviction. In 2001-2002, and again this year, students who do not answer the question will not have their application processed. 

“It doesn’t make much sense to deny federal aid to a student with a minor drug offense who has already been punished by the courts,” said [STUDENT GOVERNMENT OFFICER].  “This law places a counterproductive roadblock in the way of low- and middle-income people who have made mistakes but are trying to better themselves by completing college.”

“If enough schools around the country could get their student body, administrators, faculty and presidents to speak out against this educational injustice, the politicians must listen,” said [STUDENT ORGANIZER], who brought the resolution to the attention of the student government.  “Students are way ahead of the politicians on this issue, and now we’ve got to let Congress know that we aren’t going to sit quietly while they use our educational opportunities as cannon fodder for their so-called ‘War on Drugs,’” [STUDENT ORGANIZER] added.

The campaign has attracted a range of allies, organized under the umbrella of the Coalition for HEA Reform.  Members include the NAACP, ACLU, Students for Sensible Drug Policy (SSDP) and many others.  The National Association of Student Financial Aid Administrators and American Council on Education have also called for repeal of the drug provision.  The Coalition charges that the new law discriminates by both race and class.  “Unresolved problems in the criminal justice system, such as racial profiling, contribute to African-Americans making up 55% of all drug possession convictions even though African-Americans comprise only 13% of illegal drug users,” says Ben Gaines, HEA Reform Coordinator for the Drug Reform Coordination Network (DRCNet), the organization guiding the Coalition’s efforts, “and the law discriminates against the poor and working class, because it doesn’t affect those wealthy enough to go to school without financial aid.”
The Coalition and student campaigns are being organized online at www.RaiseYourVoice.com.
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